The Wealdway: Berwick to Eastbourne, Monday 18th April 2022
8 walkers, 16.8 miles – leader Gavin Fuller
Curiously the shortest section of the Wealdway proved to be the least well-attended, with a group of just 8 setting off from Berwick station accompanied by yet more sunshine. The route took us south through Wilmington to the hill figure of the Long Man, before a skirt around the base of the downs to Jevington, where the main climb up onto the South Downs commenced. Fortunately the skies had cleared since earlier in the weekend, and there were splendid views from the top of Coombe Hill and further along. After lunch on the curiously-named Cold Crouch it was on to the highest point of the day at Willingdon Hill, before continuing onto the alternative southern start/finish point at Beachy Head via just about the last obvious path along the headland. After having clouded over during lunch the sun came back out to accompany us to the end. Five of the group could technically celebrate having done the entire LDP here, although just to get the full experience the walk then went back along the coast to proceed to the main start/finish at Eastbourne Pier. Here we should have been greeted by a special guest appearance by Dave Williams to welcome us in, but he'd fallen asleep on the prom and missed our arrival! To keep him awake we naturally had to retire to the nearest Wetherspoon’s, where four of us could have a celebratory drink (or more in some cases) at having managed the entire four days, which turned out to have covered 92.2 miles (148.4km) in the four station to station walks with 4,869 feet (1,484m) of ascent. 
In all 23 people walked on at least one stage of the four, and we were remarkably lucky with the weather over all four days, with the vast majority of the walk done in sunshine. Thanks have to go to Kate Copeland and Lynne MacKenzie of Surrey Walking Club, who organised this enjoyable and successful Easter trek.
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